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Subject: Interdisciplinary Research Proposal 02—07-8—12/04
Establishment of a National UAE Trauma Registry: A Feasibility Study

Dear Dr. Abu-Zidan,

I am pleased to inform you that, based on the review process of your research proposal,
the University Research Council has recommended, in its 9* meeting held yesterday, to
approve funding your above referenced research project with a total sum of 195,000 Dhs.

Attached please find a copy of the review reports of the external referees for your

consideration. The Council stressed the importance of taking the comments and
recommendations of the third referee into account.

The Unit for internally funded research management will contact you shortly regarding
the research contract.

Best wishes for you and your research team.

Encls.

Copy: Dean, Faculty of Medicine and Health Sciences
Director, Internally Funded Research Management Unit
Project File.
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